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President’s Message                                      May 2014

Serving the Children of Savannah and the World, One Child at a Time

Dear Kiwanians,

It seems as though we just skipped spring and have jumped right into summer this year.  Soon, 
many of you will head off to see family or escape the heat for a few weeks or months, and life 

in Savannah will slow down to its summer pace.  But your board will continue working on our 
primary goals:  attracting new members for our club, planning fund-raising events and projects to 
help our local kids, and just increasing our overall profile on Skidaway Island.

We will have a prospective member cocktail party on June 8 at my home.  I hope that those of you who had prospective 
members lined up last time will recontact them and invite them to this event.  Our goal is to have ten prospective 
members at this event.  Ask your neighbors, new residents that you meet, and co-workers if they might not be interested in 
joining a fun, engaged group of people dedicated to improving the lives of local children and to having fun in the process.  
Who could say No to that?  I’d like to specifically ask our members who are working to consider other professional folks in 
your circle who might be looking for an outlet for their volunteer spirits.  We have several young professional members in 
our club, and they add a tremendous amount of energy and enthusiasm.  Let’s draw in some more of them!

You will see in this issue an overview of the learning from our brainstorming session a few weeks ago (see article on page 
2).  Your input and ideas were very valuable to the board, and we spent a good deal of time talking about them at our last 
board meeting.  You have recently received an invitation to participate in a member survey.  Please take a few minutes to 
fill that out and give us your feedback.  This club belongs to the members, and we want it to meet the members’ needs.

I wish you all a very happy summer! 
Melissa
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Venue Change: Deer Creek 

The Landings Club will be renovating 
Plantation this summer, so our Kiwanis 

meetings will move to Deer Creek. The venue 
change starts July 10. The Club expects to host 
us there until early September.  We remain at 
Plantation for the rest of May and all of June.
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Club News
Brainstorming Recap

Here, at long last, is the recap of our brainstorming session held 
lo, these many weeks ago. I’m sorry for the delay in putting this 

together.

Here are the big items I see:
•	 Ticket sales are not popular. Some members don’t mind them, 

but a lot dislike them.
•	 Concert on the Green needs an overhaul. I think this year will 

be a good experiment to see how we do with an event that is 
pared down in complexity and that does not involve ticket sales.

•	 There are lots of ideas for new events, but one criterion I would 
add to what the members came up with would be that we 
should not copy any other group’s events.

•	 We have a lot of upside potential in Show Your Colors and Take 
a Chance on Kids. I think each of these needs a committee to 
help plan how to make it grow.

•	 Finding a bigger/better place for the Pancake Breakfast seems to 
be a priority for a number of folks.

- Melissa

Fundraising News
Concert on the Green Update

Last month we announced that the 2014 Concert on the Green will be held on Sunday, August 17, and our 
entertainment will be the 3rd Infantry Division Concert Band.  This was exciting news for us as they have never 

performed at The Landings before. We are pleased to report that the Third Infantry Division Color Guard will also be part 
of our event and our master of ceremonies will be none other than Sonny Dixon, a Landings favorite!

The Concert on the Green Team is now complete (see below) and will begin working on the details of the event. The 
round-table discussion we held last month indicated that our Concert needed a refresh. You are encouraged to visit with 
any of us and share your ideas to make this year’s Concert the best ever.  We look forward to hearing from you.

One of the decisions already in place is that Kiwanians will not be asked to sell tickets this year. This is an Army policy, as 
they cannot perform in public where anyone is required to purchase a ticket. We can, however, accept suggested donations 
as a charitable organization. We are suggesting $20 for adults and a new box of crayons for children (see flyer on page 3).

Most of us have attended Concerts in the past with our friends to whom we probably sold tickets. During the next several 
weeks we ask that you put together your groups as always, telling them about our new suggested donation policy for the 
Concert and encouraging them to contribute at the gate on August 17. We will have more to say about this as our plans 
unfold.  In the meantime, we need everyone to help spread the word over the next several weeks. If we are successful, we 
may be able to use this suggested donation policy for future Concerts.

Thank you!

- The 2014 Concert on the Green Committee 
  Frank Liebgott, Phil Van Ess, Dave Fox, Ben Gustafson, Ed Lavish and Roger Nord 

Photos Needed!
We’d like to create a Kiwanigram photo gallery of 
lawns with Show the Color flags this Memorial 
Day and 4th of July. Please email your photos 
with photo credits to the Kiwanigram editor at 
vjanwright1@comcast.net.
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Agency News 
Bethesda’s Golf Program: 
Origins to Today
- Special to the Kiwanigram from  
  Gary Hughes

Bob Caswell, a former Skidaway Kiwanian 
and a board member of Bethesda, initiated a 

golf program for the school in 2006. With fellow 
Kiwanians’ contribution of clubs, bags, and balls, 
the program was launched. However, with no 
place to play or practice, “golf ” consisted of hitting 
balls into the pasture adjacent to the school.

The following year, Bob negotiated an agreement 
with Bacon Park to allow the boys to use the 
driving range and, if open time was available, to 
play a few holes. That was the year I signed on as 
Bob’s assistant. Later that year, when Bob relocated 
back to Chicago to be near family, I assumed his 
role and have been the volunteer golf coach for the 
past seven years. Later, the Landings Club, in the 
spirit of giving back to the community, agreed to 
allow Bethesda and other area schools to practice 
and host golf matches on our courses in the late 
afternoons.

Bethesda’s golf season begins the first week of 
February and ends in April with twice-a-week 
practice and usually 5-6 matches during that 
period.  Scoring is double par max, we play the 
forward tees, and coaching is permitted during the round.

Most of the boys have never held a golf club or even seen a golf course; so starting with the basics is a necessity.

One of the boys, when seeing the manicured green grounds asked, “Is this Astro turf?” When failing to reach the green 
with an 8 iron, the boy selected a 5 iron for his next shot. When asked why, his response was, ”I didn’t make it with the 8 
and since I am closer now I thought I would use the 5 iron.” Logical to the uninitiated. 

In another instance, after hitting his ball into a lagoon, the player questioned if it was acceptable to retrieve his ball. I said 
yes and turned to assist another player. When looking back, they boy, with long pants and his shoes on, was knee deep in 
water excited about the prospect of finding not only his ball but several others as well.

In one of the school’s first matches, I instructed the team to go to the practice putting green while I registered them.  Upon 
my return they were all standing next to the green while the other teams were putting.  When asked why they stopped 
their response was “they showed up and came onto the green,” as if they didn’t belong.

As a coach and hopefully as a mentor, my reward has been, through the years, to watch the boys grow by employing some 
of life’s lessons through golf—integrity, sportsmanship, respect, and self confidence—ensuring their scores are recorded 
accurately, complimenting others on a good shot or effort, and most importantly walking the fairways with participants 
from the other schools because they feel that they do belong.

Kiwanis Club of Skidaway invites you to the 2014

Concert on the Green
A Patriotic Community Concert 

Featuring the

3rd Infantry Division Concert Band
Sunday, August 17—5PM Social, 6PM Concert

The Landings Association Athletic Field

Seating: 
•	 Bring your favorite lawn chairs 
•	 Folding chairs will be available
Food:
•	 Bring your own picnic
•	 Hot dogs, hamburgers, soft drinks, 

beer & wine will be available for  
purchase

Suggested donation:
•	 Adults: $20/person
•	 Children: Box of crayons

For more information:
•	 Call 598-4073
•	 See kiwanisofskidaway.com

All	donations	benefit	at-risk	children	in	Savannah
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More Agency News 
Coastal Conservation Association’s 
Kids’ Fishing Derby Set for May 24 
- Special to the Kiwanigram from Chuck Smith, CCA

Kids of Landings residents and their guests are invited to 
participate in the Coastal Conservation Association’s annual 

Free Kids’ Fishing Derby. The Derby will be held on Saturday, May 
24th from 8:30 AM until 11 AM, courtesy of CCA at the Kids’ 
Fishing Lagoon (#56) behind the fire house near the intersection of 
Westcross and Log Landing Roads in Oakridge.

The derby provides a fun outdoor experience and introduces kids to 
the excitement of fishing, promotes sportsmanship and conservation, 
and provides family fun. Children as young as 3 and as old as 15 are 
welcome; however, each child must be accompanied by an adult at 
all times.  

Registration at Lagoon #56 is from 8:30 AM to 9 AM; fishing is 
from 9 AM until 10:30 AM, and prizes will be awarded at 11 AM. 
Prizes will be awarded in a large variety of categories, and contestants 
will be grouped by age to give all kids a fair chance of winning. Every 
child receives a CCA Fishing Cap at registration.

Additionally this year CCA is providing a free $10 CCA Youth 
Membership to every family. All young anglers will benefit from the 
conservation information contained in the magazines they receive.

Participants should bring fishing gear and bait, if possible, and also 
insect repellent, something to drink, hats, sunscreen, folding chairs, 
and shoes with good support. A portable toilet will be available. 
Bandy’s Bait Shop has worms and crickets. Bandy’s is located on 
your left by the community boat ramp just beyond the new bridge at 
Skidaway Narrows.

Poles and bait will be available on a first come basis. Members CCA’s 
Skidaway Chapter will be on hand to give assistance and instruction 
as needed.

Lagoon #56 has just been stocked with over 2,500 bluegills to 
provide many catching opportunities for the kids. Some largemouth 
bass are available, too. Please do not remove bluegills to ensure 
there will be plenty of them for the kids to catch on Derby Day. 
Remember only adults accompanied by a fishing child can fish at 
Lagoon #56. Adults may fish at any of the other lagoons at The 
Landings.

Rain date: May 25, Registration 2:30–3:00 PM; Fishing 3-4:30 PM; 
Prizes 5 PM.

For further information on the CCA Kids’ Fishing Derby, please 
contact Tom Rood – 598-9753. 

Special Olympics Track & 
Field Day 
- Special to the Kiwanigram  
  from Bob Reinhard

After two postponements, Special Olympics 
finally ran the track & field session on 

Thursday, May 8, at The Savannah Country 
Day School. Our club had 17 volunteers, 
who organized and held the 50-meter run and 
the long jump events. A number of girls and 
boys participated. All of the athletes received 
ribbon awards, so they all were happy with the 
competition. Lou Mollela was our cameraman 
taking pictures of the kids and volunteers in 
action.  Enjoy!

Thanks to our volunteers: Chris Aiken, Jerry Beets, Art 
Chapple, Mark Forssell, Joyce Glenn, Erv Hietbrink, 
Jim & Mary Ann O’Malley, Ed Lavish, Lou Mollela, 
Tom McMullin, Bill McNellis, Bob & Jane Reinhard, 
Tom Sharp, Tom Stephens, and Bill Wright.
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Special Guest Coming June 5 
Major General John M. Murray,  
Commanding General, 3rd Infantry Division 
Major General Murray will be our guest speaker on June 5. We will have the entire 
Plantation Ballroom for this meeting. Please invite your family, neighbors, and friends 
to welcome Major General Murray and hear his international, national, and local 
perspectives and his responses during the Q&A session. 

Major General Murray was commissioned as an Infantry officer in the U.S. Army 
upon graduation from the Ohio State University in 1982. He holds a bachelor’s degree 
in Commerce Marketing Merchandising. Throughout his career, Major General 
Murray has served in leadership positions and commanded from Company through 
Brigade.

Major General Murray’s command assignments include Commander, 3rd Brigade, 1st Cavalry Division, at Fort Hood, 
Texas while serving in Operation IRAQI FREEDOM, Commander, 1st Battalion, 18th Infantry, 1st Infantry Division, 
United States Army Europe and Seventh Army, Germany, Commander, C Company, 1-12th Infantry Battalion, 4th 
Infantry Division (Mechanized), Fort Carson, Colorado. 

Major General Murray’s principal staff assignments include Director, Force Management, the Pentagon, Assistant Deputy 
Director for Joint Training, J-7, Joint Staff, Suffolk, Virginia, Director, Joint Center for Operational Analysis, United States 
Joint Forces Command, Suffolk, Virginia, Deputy Commanding General (Maneuver), 1st Cavalry Division, Fort Hood, 
Texas, Deputy Commanding General (Maneuver), Multi-National Division-Baghdad OPERATION IRAQI FREEDOM, 
Iraq, G-3 (Operations), III Corps, Fort Hood, Texas, Chief of Staff, III Corps and Fort Hood, Fort Hood, Texas and C-3, 
Multi-National Corps-Iraq, OPERATION IRAQI FREEDOM, Iraq, G-3 (Operations), 1st Infantry Division, United 
States Army Europe and Seventh Army, Germany, Chief, Space Control Protection Section, J-33, United States Space 
Command, Peterson Air Force Base, Colorado, S-3(Operations), later Executive Officer, 1st Battalion, 5th Cavalry, 1st 
Cavalry Division, Fort Hood, Texas, Chief, Plans, G-1, III Corps and Fort Hood, Fort Hood, Texas.

His awards include: the Distinguished Service Medal, the Defense Superior Service Medal with Oak Leaf Cluster, the 
Legion of Merit with two Oak Leaf Clusters, the Bronze Star Medal with two Oak Leaf Clusters, the Defense Meritorious 
Service Medal, the Meritorious Service Medal with two Oak Leaf Clusters, the Army Commendation Medal with Oak 
Leaf Cluster, the Joint Service Achievement Medal, the Army Achievement Medal with Oak Leaf Cluster, the Ranger Tab, 
the Combat Infantryman Badge, the Expert Infantryman Badge, the Parachutist Badge, the Air Assault Badge, the Joint 
Chiefs of Staff Identification Badge and the Army Staff Identification Badge.

Volunteer Service—Every Hour Counts!	

Volunteering is an important part of being a Kiwanian. Our club provides opportunities for members to volunteer, and 
many of our members volunteer on their own, helping agencies that serve at-risk children in our community. 

Last quarter from October to December 2013, our club compiled over 1,000 hours of volunteer service to the children of 
Chatham County. This total includes the number of hours planning, staging & running the Chili Cook-Off. Thank you to 
all the members who volunteered.  

How do we count those hours? In these three ways:

•	 Club Fundraisers. We ask the event chairmen and chairwomen to report on the hours invested by their committees.

•	 Support to Agencies. We ask our agency liaisons (see the last page of each Kiwanigram) to report on the hours invested 
by Kiwanians in service to their agency. If you are an agency liaison, please forward to Bob Norton the number of 
volunteer hours for this quarter (January to March 2014).  

•	 Other Volunteerism. If you volunteer for other agencies that serve at-risk children (e.g., Big Brothers/Big Sisters), those 
hours also count. Please let Bob know about your volunteerism. You can reach him at bobnorton1950@gmail.com. 



Date Guest Speaker & Topic
May 1 John Fitzgibbon, President, The Landings Association

Topic: Revising TLA Covenants
May 8 Dr. Catherine Edwards, Assistant Professor, UGA Skidaway Institute of 

Oceanography
Topic: Robotics in Oceanographic Exploration

May 15 Herb McKenzie 
Topic: Angel Funding Experiences

May 22 Dr. Frank Katz, Professor, Armstrong State University 
Department of Computer Science & Technology
Topic: Internet Use and Information Protection

May 29 John Duren
Topic: Update on the Coastal Conservation Association 

Upcoming Club Events
•	 Club Board Meeting 

Monday, May 12, starting at 8:15 a.m.  
Contact: Ron Weber

•	 Field Trip—Hunter Army Airfield  
(3rd Combat Aviation Brigade)
Tuesday, May 20, we will meet at the Meth-
odist Church front parking lot at 8:00 a.m. to 
form carpools and depart by 8:15 a.m. sharp, 
returning after a 12:00 lunch. Price $5/lunch. 
Contacts: Jack Munroe, Bob Longueria, Allan 
Downen

•	 CCA’s Kids Fishing Derby 
Saturday, May 24, at Lagoon #56. Rain date is 
Sunday, May 25.  
Contact: Tom Rood

•	 Take a Chance on Kids Drawing 
Thursday, May 29, we will draw our $500 
winner for May at our meeting.  
Contact: Tom Sharp

•	 New Member Orientation 
Thursday, May 29, immediately following our 
membership meeting.  
Contact:  Bill Wright

•	 Deadline for Agency Funding 
Applications 
Friday, May 30, is the deadline for agency 
liaisons to submit funding requests for their 
agencies. 
Contact: Bob Norton and Joyce Glenn

New & Returning*  
Members (Sponsors)
•	 Jerry Buckley* (Ron Weber)
•	 Mike Pavlis (Dan Umbel)
•	 Joe Vestal* (Tom Sharp)

May Birthdays
•	 May 2—Robert Marks, Larry Wills
•	 May 8—Jacqueline Donovan
•	 May 9—Ed Lavish, Roger Nord
•	 May 11—Charlie Arraiz
•	 May 12—Hazel Brown,  

             Bruce Schneidewind
•	 May 13—Tom Sharp
•	 May 20—Ali Rahini, Jim Waterman
•	 May 23—Dan Malachuk, Bill Shanahan
•	 May 24—Dave Wyland 

Membership Milestones
for May 
•	 3 years—Bill McNellis, Bob Norton
•	 4 years—Jan Wright
•	 7 years—Jim DiGiorgio
•	 9 years—John Hamson
•	 15 years—Dave Fox
•	 17 years—Pat Cummiskey,  

               Dave Wyland
•	 22 years—Bob Yeomans

  

Club Calendar for May
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Kiwanians of Skidaway—
Dedicated to serving the 
children of Savannah and 

the world, one child at a time



Date Guest Speaker & Topic
June 5 Major General John Murray, Commanding General, 3rd Infantry Division, 

Fort Stewart 
Topic: International, National & Local Perspectives

June 12 Dave Fox, Historian, Organization
Topic: The Revolutionary War in Savannah

June 19 Jerry Laughlin, Chief Restorer of the B17, National Museum of the Mighty 
Eighth Air Force
Topic: Insights on the B17 Acquisition, Its Restoration, and the  
          Volunteer Restoration Team

June 26 Robert Morris, Chief Spokesperson, Georgia Ports Authority
Topic: Status of Commerce at the Port, Update on Deepening Project

Upcoming Club Events
•	 Prospective Member Cocktail 

Sunday, June 8, 5:30-7:30 p.m. at Melissa 
Emery’s home 
Contact: Dan Umbel

•	 Club Board Meeting 
Monday, June 9, starting at 8:15 a.m.  
Contact: Ron Weber

•	 Take a Chance on Kids Drawing 
Thursday, June 26, we will draw our $500 
winner for May at our meeting.  
Contact: Tom Sharp

•	 New Member Orientation 
Thursday, June 26, immediately following our 
membership meeting.  
Contact:  Keith Glenn

Upcoming District Events
•	 Circle K Int’l. Convention 

June 18–22 in Nashville, TN 

•	 Georgia District Convention 
August 15-17 in Savannah, GA

June Birthdays
•	 June 1—Chuck Ortmann
•	 June 3—Kurt Faxon, Keith Glenn, 

            Tom McMullin, Dirk Von Hollen
•	 June 12—George Turnbull
•	 June 18—Gabe Pitt
•	 June 21—Craig Burgess, Bill Keaton
•	 June 23—Cecilia Russo
•	 June 23—Christine Swanson
•	 June 29—Bob Oliver

Membership Milestones
for June 
•	 3 years—Brad Lucas, Cecilia Russo
•	 4 years—Toni McBride
•	 8 years—Sandra Mayer
•	 15 years—Dick Shomaker

  

Club Calendar for June
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Did You Know?
As of April 16, 2014, Kiwanis Clubs in Georgia 
had raised $1.2 million to support The Eliminate 
Project, and globally Kiwanis Clubs have raised 
$51.5 million towards Kiwanis International’s goal 
to raise $110 million. To learn how you can help, 
contact Gene McDonald. Every penny counts: 
Your gift of just $1.80 will protect all of a woman’s 
future children from neonatal tetanus.



VALUED SPONSORS
Diamond Sponsors
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Gold Sponsors
Savannah Square
Smith Brothers*
Volvo of Savannah

Corporate Sponsors are very important partners for our Club and 100% of their donations are used to help children. 
Annual donation levels are $3,000 for Diamond sponsors, $2,000 for Gold sponsors, $1,500 for Silver sponsors, and 

$750 for Bronze sponsors. Kiwanis Club of Skidaway recognizes our sponsors through publicity at fundraising events, at 
membership meetings, on our website, and in our monthly Kiwanigram and provides complimentary admission tickets to 
our fundraising events as a gesture of appreciation for their support. 
Corporate sponsors with asterisks have provided donations in kind (food, advertising) that increase fund-raiser net 
revenues by offsetting expenses.
For more information about the Corporate Sponsor program, contact Jeff Heeder (jeffrey.heeder@suntrust.com).  
Sponsor application forms are also available at www.kiwanisofskidaway.com/sponsors.

Silver Sponsors
Armstrong State University
Bart, Meyer & Company
Comfort Keepers
Savannah Toyota
The Village Bar & Grille

Bronze Sponsors 
Bernard Williams Insurance
Certa Pro Painters
Russell D. Clemmons, DDS, LLC
Critz Auto Group
Jalapeños Mexican Grill
The Savannah Bank
The Skinnie*
TWATL*
Wild Birds Unlimited
Zipperer Land Management



KIWANIGALLERY
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Kiwanis Mid-Year Honors 
Photos by Keith Glenn

Outstanding Kiwanians for 2013-2014 were honored at our 
April 17 & April 24 meetings.

Upper photo (L-R):  Honorees Past President Dan Umbel, 
Matt Spencer, Bill Heald, Charlie Arraiz, and Pat Cummiskey

Middle photo (L-R): President Melissa Emery with honorees 
Tom McMullin, Jim Waterston, Joyce Glenn, Larry Wills, 
Kurt Faxon, Keith Glenn, Dave Fox, and Bob Schivera

Lower photo (L-R): Honorees Gary Bocard, Pete Liptrot, Jim 
O’Malley, and Dick Shomaker with President Melissa Emery.

Upper photo: President Melissa Emery honors 
2014 Kiwanian of the Year Jim Overton

Lower photo: President Melissa Emery presents an 
engraved hammer to Terry Overton, in recognition of his 
efforts to keep everything in working order at all times



GA District Lt. Gov. – Tom Crankshaw

2013–2014 Board Officers
•	 President – Melissa Emery
•	 Past President – Dan Umbel
•	 President-Elect – Bob Norton
•	 VP-Secretary – Ron Weber
•	 VP-Treasurer – Jay Ahrens

Board of Directors
•	 Term expiring 2014: 

Jeff Heeder, Jim Overton, Tom Sayers
•	 Term expiring 2015: 

Joyce Glenn, Frank Liebgott
•	 Term expiring 2016: 

Chris Butler, Ben Gustafson,  Phil van Ess,  
Jan Wright

•	 Board Advisor: Tom Sharp

Club Administration
•	 Attendance Reception – Jack Hart
•	 Attendance Records – Gary Brewer
•	 Auditor – Roger Nord
•	 Awards – Dan Umbel
•	 Club Historian – TBD
•	 District/Division Reports – Ron Weber
•	 Dollars for Doers – Dan Umbel
•	 Education/Orientation – Keith Glenn
•	 Fundraising – Bob Norton
•	 Human/Spiritual Service – Rev. Jim Giddens
•	 Inter-Club – TBD
•	 Kiwanigram – Jan Wright
•	 Legal Counsel – Bob Schivera
•	 Marketing & PR – Frank Liebgott
•	 Membership – Greg Stinson
•	 New Member Experience – Joyce Glenn
•	 Photography – Keith Glenn, Dick Glover
•	 Programs/Speakers – Ben Gustafson
•	 Safety – Jack Sherrill
•	 Social & Trips – Dave Fox
•	 Sunshine – Gwen Leathley
•	 Website – Jan Wright

2013–2014 Fundraising Committees
•	 Chili Cook-Off (November 2, 2013) –  

   Bruce Custis, Jim Overton
•	 Pancake Breakfast (February 8) – Cecilia Russo,      

   Christine Swanson, and Matt Spencer
•	 Concert on the Green (August 17) –  

   Frank Liebgott
•	 Corporate Sponsors Program – Jeff Heeder
•	 Show the Colors – Keith Glenn, Phil van Ess
•	 Take a Chance for Kids – Tom Sharp

Volunteer Service to  
Community Agencies
•	 America’s Second Harvest – Gary Bocard
•	 Armstrong Circle K Club – Julie Gerbsch,   

Chris Aiken
•	 Backpack Buddies – Tim Baldwin
•	 Bethesda Academy – Gary Hughes
•	 Bethesda Key Club – TBD
•	 CASA (Court-Appointed Special Advocates for 

   Children) – Charlie O’Brien
•	 Childhood Cancer Family Support – Jim Beurle
•	 Coastal Children’s Advocacy Center – Skip Salus
•	 Corporate Academy – Jack Sherrill
•	 The Eliminate Project – Gene McDonald
•	 Greenbriar – Gene McDonald
•	 Habitat for Humanity – Howard Gandelot
•	 Horizons – Greg Stinson
•	 Horsin’ Around – Pete Liptrot
•	 Interfaith Hospitality Network – Mark Forssell
•	 Junior Achievement – Tom Stephens
•	 Kids Fishing Program – Tom Rood
•	 Landings Military Family Relief Fund –  

   Lou Molella, Jack Munroe
•	 Library for the Blind – Dave Wyland
•	 L.O.V.E. (Local Outreach Volunteer Educators) – 

   Joyce Glenn
•	 Mediation Center – Jerry Nusloch
•	 Music Medicine Institute – Elizabeth Jacobi
•	 National Museum of the Mighty 8th Air Force – 

Tom McMullin
•	 Park Place Outreach – Jack Hart, Jim Overton
•	 Performance Initiatives – Jeff Heeder
•	 Red Cross Blood Drive – Chris Britten
•	 Savannah Early Childhood Foundation –  

  Tom Sharp
•	 Savannah Friends of Music – Melissa Emery
•	 Savannah Philharmonic – Julie Gerbsch
•	 Social Apostolate – Bob Egan
•	 Special Olympics – Bob Reinhard
•	 Telfair Museum – TBD
•	 The Salvation Army – Ron Morris
•	 Wesley Community Centers of Savannah –  

   Jan Wright
•	 Youth Challenge Academy – Keith Glenn,  

Pete Liptrot 

Kiwanis Club of Skidaway is dedicated to help-
ing the disadvantaged and at-risk children of the 

greater Savannah community.  Since our Club was 
established in 1988, our members have volunteered over 
300,000 service hours and raised and distributed over 
$1.3 million to agencies that provide services to these 
children and their families.

KIWANIS CLUB OF SKIDAWAY
600 Landings Way South
Savannah, GA  31411
www.kiwanisofskidaway.com
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